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This month United Way hosted 
their Annual Meeting at Ella 
Sharp Museum. Energizing 
Education invited several of our 
students to be there and be a 
part of the evening. These 
students welcomed everyone 
to the event and even went 
around reading with guests at 
their tables. With their family 
members, mentors, teachers, 
and our Site Coordinators 
watching, we were all excited 
and cheering them on. They 
have accomplished so much 
this year and we hope they are 
proud of themselves for not 
only the work they have done 
in school, but also that they 
stood in front of a crowd and 
felt comfortable enough to 
welcome us all to a great 
event. The school year is 
winding down and all seven of 
our schools will be invited to 
our last family night next month 
on April 27th at the Michigan 
Theatre for a live performance 
of Jack and the Beanstalk. If 
you are interested in 
volunteering please let us 
know, as we will need as many 
volunteers as we can get that 
day. The event runs from 5:30- 
7:30 pm but we will need help 
throughout the day as well. If 
you are interested in helping 
out please contact Charlie 
Miller at 
cmiller@uwjackson.org for 
more information. 

Once upon a time a town crier made her way 
through the halls of Cascades Elementary and 
made a very important announcement to all 
the boys and girls, “Come join us at our Fairy 
Tale Ball family night!” she exclaimed. 
Although it was still a few days away when she 
made her announcement, students were busy 
having fun throughout the month at school for 
March is Reading Month. They had dress up 
days, listened to guest authors, and had a visit 
from Ronald McDonald. 
 
In addition to all of the excitement students 
were already having this month at school, 
students and their families could expect a fun 
time doing fairy tale themed reading activities 
at our family night. 
Students were 
encouraged to dress 
up in their fairy tale 
ball gowns and 
costumes. We saw 
many superheroes, 
knights, and 
princesses 
throughout the 
evening. During the 
night, students made puppets that they could 
use in our Readers Puppet Theatre. They also 
raced the clock in our “Cinderella Alphabet 
Slipper Race” and tested their engineering 
skills by using sticks, straws, and blocks to 

build a house that could stand against the wolf in 
our Three Little Pigs engineering challenge. After 
finishing those they could also add a magic “E” 
with their wands to 
change words like cut to 
cute and rod to rode or 
spell words out of beans 
from our Jack Spell the 
Beans activity. Overall it 
was an exciting night of 
doing reading and word 
activities as a family. 
More pictures can be 
seen here.   
 
Energizing Education would like to thank all of 
our families who have come to our family nights 
this school year. We have had a great time 
putting on these nights and hope everyone has 
enjoyed themselves. Although this was the last 
one at the school for the year, don’t forget to 
join us next month at the Michigan Theatre. 

Fun With Fairy Tales at Cascades  

Lois’  

Corner! 

 

 

Name: TuJuanta Wilks — 1st grade 

What was your favorite thing to do each week 

with your mentor? Reading books 

Where is your favorite place to read a book? 

The big table in the library (EE room) 

What things do you enjoy reading the most 

about? Animals and fish in the ocean. 

Who was your favorite character in a book you 

read and why? Pickles the dog because we read 

so many books about him. 

STUDENT SPOTLIGHT 

http://frost.jpsk12.org/
https://www.facebook.com/pg/EnergizingEducationCascadesElementarySchool/photos/?tab=album&album_id=1877142182554229


Contact Charlie at energizingeducation@uwjackson.org to sign up  

Spring Break will soon be upon us and if you are 

looking for some fun things to do, the Jackson 

District Library is the place for you.  We will be 

holding a “Harry Potter Week” event during 

Spring Break (April 1st-April 8th). This event will 

have activities taking place at every Jackson 

District Library location. Be sure to check with 

your local branch for further information. 

Carnegie Library will have a “Harry Potter Trivia” 

event on Wednesday, April 5th at various times. 

Use your knowledge to compete with other 

teams and win prizes. On Thursday April 6th, we will have a perler bead craft available 

from 1pm-4pm. On Friday the 7th and Saturday the 8th, there will be an escape room 

event titled “Escape from Gringotts”. Players must use their wits and puzzle-solving skills 

to escape from the caverns of Gringotts Bank. This event is RSVP. Call the Carnegie 

Library at 517-788-4087 (ext. 1331) for more information.  Be sure to check out our 

website – www.myjdl.com<http://www.myjdl.com/> – or contact your local branch for more 

Spring Break Activities.  Hope to see you over Spring Break at the Carnegie Library! 

 

Find out more! 
http://energizingeducationjackson.org 

or 
Energizing Education on Facebook 

 
For volunteer information:  

Contact Charlie Miller 
energizingeducation@uwjackson.org 

 
To Donate: 

Contact Lois Dunning at  
ldunning@uwjackson.org 

April Mentor Training Calendar                                                                                   
Date Time Type Location 

April 4 2:00-4:00 pm EE Mentor United Way, Conference Room C 

April 12 10:00-12:00 pm EE Mentor United Way, Conference Room D 

April 20 10:00-12:00 pm EE Mentor United Way, Conference Room C 

April 25 2:00-4:00 pm EE Mentor United Way, Conference Room C  

Literacy Tip of the Month  

Make Reading FUN!  
Be Silly!  

Read a book together as a family. 

Then one night at dinner pass out 
“character” cards to everyone. Each 

person gets to voice a character 

from the book. Do a short synopsis 
of the book so each person gets to 

play their role. Then switch cards 
around the table, and allow each 

person to create a new voice for the 
character.   

STUDENT SPOTLIGHT 

Name: Andrea Mata, 2nd grade 

What was your favorite thing to do 

each week with your mentor? Read 

and talk about stories. 

Where is your favorite place to read a 

book? Sitting at the green table or the 

beanbag chair in the classroom. 

What things do you enjoy reading the 

most about? Animals like horses, cats, 

and dogs. 

Who was your favorite character in a 

book you read and why? I like the 

princess in the book I got for Christmas. 

Name: Anajah Estelle, 1st grade  

What was your favorite thing to do 

each week with your mentor? I like the 

magnetic letters. 

Where is your favorite place to read a 

book? On the black couch in the EE 

room and at home in bed.  

What things do you enjoy reading the 

most about? Friends and animals. 

Who was your favorite character in a 

book you read and why? Bella and 

Rosie because I want a dog like that.  

Don’t forget to join us  

April 27th from  

5:30-7:30 pm at The 

Michigan Theatre for a live 

performance of Jack and the 

Beanstalk. 

http://energizingeducationjackson.org

